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Minutes of meeting held at the Red Maple

 Rehabilitating Farm on September 23, 2010.  Attendance 
is needed from each club for their input on club activities
SCCA President, Doug Handy, called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM with 13 in

attendances and 9 clubs represented. A motion to accept the September treasure report was 
made by Dewey Irving and seconded by Gerald Hamm. A vote of the membership approved the treasurer’s report. Bob Britton made a motion to accept the August/September newsletter with Duke Mann seconding the motion. A vote was taken and the minutes were approved. 

 Communications: Federation of Sportsmen’s Club of Sullivan County: Harvest by any legal firearm, archery or trapping, contest runs from October 1st through March 27th 2011. Entry fee is $25 per tag, additional tags $15. $7000 in prizes with a minimum 4000 entries.  Predator contest includes Coyote, Fox and Bobcat. To enter send name, address & phone number to Joe Kaiser (845-456-0006) @ 1357 Rte 55 Eldred, New York 12732. Over 70 prizes with two divisions filled tags and unfilled tags drawn on 4/13/2011. After registration, only need to send photo of you, your predator & your assigned number. This contest is void where prohibited by law. 

For additional information visit website:  www.sullivancountysportsmensfederationny.com 
Donations: Gerald Hamm made a motion to donate $500 to the Cobleskill College Wildlife Society to help with the expenses for the student attending the National contest at the 2010 National Conference, which was held in Snowbird, Utah. Carl Stefanik seconded that motion. 
Complains:  The fishing access on Priddle Road near Esperance has some additional problems.  Because of the NYS law changing open fires we can no longer have a big fire within 300 feet of another building. This means that we will have to keep the fire small (4’ in diam. 4’ high) or move the material to a different location to burn it.  Anyone needing scrap wood for kindling or camp fires are welcome to the pile of wood left from the house which has been knocked down with a back hoe. POC is Dave Wood 994-8926.   

2011 Budget Request: On Oct 13th Gordon Emerson, Ray Zeh and Mike Zeh attended the Schoharie County Finance Committee meeting to review the request letter which Carl Stefanik had sent in asking for $1500 which Schoharie County budgeted to the SCCA in 2009. This request was denied in 2010.  We reviewed some of the activities which the SCCA is involved with during the course of the year. Hunter Safety programs, SUNY Cobleskill College Fisheries & Wildlife-Dorwin Hamm scholarships, Sending kids to Camp Coby, involvement with the Cobleskill Sunshine Fair, Delegates to New York Conservation Council & Conservation Alliance     has done an excellent job writing a budget request to the Schoharie County Board of Supervisors. Last year the funding for SCCA was cut from the county budget. We had received funding for several years from the county. 
Venison Donation Program: Don’t forget to donate your extra deer.  All those who donate a whole deer will be entered in a raffle with the winner receiving a Black Powder Rifle donated by Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited. POC is Willie Karlau 295-7781, Bleau’s Deer Processing, Gallupville 872-9044 and Marlow’s Meat Processing, Howe’s Cave, 296-8978.

Hunter Safety Training Course: After holding seven separate training dates for Archery & Gun trapping training classes we had several disappointed trainees.  We turned away close to 50 people at our last gun hunter safety class. To remind everyone, all these instructors are volunteers. There were 70 registered in the last Gun Safety class along with 27 registered in the Trapping class.  For each group of twenty students DEC requires two instructors. NYS won’t even pay their traveling expenses.  NYS doesn’t even want to provide the 22 rifle ammunition used in the live fire training section of the class. They have asked the volunteer instructors to donate this and claim it on their income tax as a donation. Luckily we had an anonymous donator.  Jeff Peil, who was the NYS DEC training coordinator retired on the 1st of October.  I’m sure that a replacement will be appointed.  
  Pheasant Stocking: The pheasant stocking in Schoharie County was done on September 30th - 30 boxes with 7 release sites.
Pheasant Youth Shoot: The youth shoot had less than a dozen participants. NYS DEC supplied 50 birds. The shoot was done on the Mace farm is Gilboa. NYC DEP land was not used because of the requirement of each person would need an access permit. Dewey Irving was the team leader at this event. Mike Specht, Bill Sherrill with son, Chuck helped out also.  
NYSPA Wildlife Festival: September 25th, SCCA did set up a booth. Bob Britton, Carl Stefanik, Dave Wood and Mike Zeh represented SCCA.  

NYS Conservation Council: Willy Karlau, resigned as SCCA’s delegate for the NYSCC.  He did attend the 77th Annual meeting in Utica on September 17th through 19th.  17 resolutions were voted on, 9 approved. Gordon Emerson is the alternate who is stepping up taking Willie’s position. 
Region 4 Fish & Wildlife Management Board –The next Region 4 FWMB will be held on November 17th.  The Fall statewide FWMB meeting is scheduled for Friday, October 29th at the DEC Region 7 Sub-Office in Cortland. This meeting is slated to be a one-day meeting as was the Spring statewide FWMB meeting.

Jack Cooper, the State Bd Secretary, retired effective 9/27/2010.  We have not identified a new secretary for the FWMB (State Board), but I believe it will be Marcelo DelPuerto.  Marcelo has been coordinating DEC's participation in the Landowner Incentive Program (LIP), is well-versed in Farm Bill provisions, and will provide good coordination for FWMB.  Once confirmed, that information will be sent out. 

At the September 22nd Region 4 FWMB meeting, a tour of the wildlife rehabilitation facility at Red Maple Farms was conducted by Wes Laraway, Director. Thank you Wes for allowing us to take pictures and educating us on the different species that you are currently rehabilitating bobcats, barn owls, other types of birds, fawns and other mammals. We thank you for the information you provided us on the building of the different types of nest boxes for Barred Owls, Barn Owls, and American Kestrel along with the info for building a Bat Box. If anyone would like to make a tax deductible donation please sent it to Wes Laraway, Director  P.O. Box 410 Middleburgh, NY 12122. , After the tour, pizza and soda were enjoyed. The meeting started at 7:15.  

Peter Innes, Region 4 Natural Resource Supervisor reported - Approximately 38 Fish and Wildlife staff are taking the early retirement incentive.  In Region 4, the Wildlife biologist who administers the hunter education and deer programs is retiring, as is the Fisheries technician 3 who runs much of the fieldwork and equipment maintenance.  Permission to fill both these positions with existing DEC staff has been granted, which will ultimately result in vacancies somewhere in the agency.  Agency-wide, approximately 280 staff have opted in to the retirement incentive.  That, and the backfilling of some of the vacated positions with staff from within the DEC will result in significant changes to program delivery.  As a result of budget cutbacks, DEC Operations Unit is not completing much work on state forest lands.  Federal money is available for work on wildlife management lands, so Operations has been focusing efforts there.  For the first time, Region 4 is stocking pheasants on a NYCDEP parcel.  If all goes well, perhaps such stocking on DEP lands can be expanded in the future.  It is hoped that Region 4 will get approval for one to three land acquisition projects this fiscal year.  The Emerald Ash Borer has been found in an expanded area in western NY and has been discovered in Ulster and Greene counties.  The DEC is trying to slow its spread with a variety of techniques in hopes that a remedy can be found and to maintain some timber value by avoiding a glut of salvage sales.  The Emerald Ash Borer has already killed hundreds of millions of ash trees in the mid-west.  The status of the habitat stamp project funding is unknown at this point. 
Jerry Fraine, Regional Wildlife Manager reported – The Region 4 bear biologist is going to assume the deer activities of the retiring biologist.  The biologist who replaces the one retiring will assume the hunter education, furbearer and general biologist duties pertaining to Otsego County, and will be based in Stamford.  The citizens task force for WMU 4F recommended that there be no net changes for the buck take index there, while the 4O task force wants a 10% increase.  The CWD containment area and check station are no longer in effect, but Regional Wildlife staff will continue to sample as in previous years.  Bear complaints are on par with previous years, and it is very likely that bear hunting will be allowed east of the Hudson River in 2011.  It is now legal for trappers to mark traps with their DECALS number rather than name and address.  Region 4 will receive 3500 pheasants this year, up from 2819 in 2009.  The game farm had an excellent production year.  Similar production levels are anticipated in the future due to the cancellation of the young pheasant soft release.  Region 4 Wildlife staff banded over 300 mourning doves this summer.  The crossbow bill to allow hunting during the regular and late season big game seasons has passed, and will take effect for the 2011 season.  There are no special provisions for persons with disabilities.  Pheasant season will now close on February 28th rather than December 31.  

Norm Mc Bride, Regional Fisheries Manager reported - The 2010 field schedule was completed in the face of the budget woes and travel restrictions.  Staff attendance at Federation meetings may be impacted by travel restrictions.  An invasive Asian loach species has been found in a trib to the Manorkill in Schoharie County, in sizes and numbers that indicate successful over-wintering and reproduction.  The Manorkill empties in to the Schoharie Reservoir, in the Schoharie Creek/ Mohawk/ Hudson River drainage.  They have been found in several other areas and drainages in NY.  The warm summer caused stress on the trout, with two documented trout kills, one on the Little Delaware River and another on Kinderhook Creek.  Stocking at Glass Lake in Rensselear County has been suspended because the lake association has posted land that was used for public access.  Three proposed regulation changes have been submitted for Central Office consideration from Region 4; legalizing tip-ups on Crumhorn Lake in Otsego County, eliminating the special regs for Kokanee salmon on Glass Lake in Rensselear County, and  the creation of a no-kill section on the East Branch of the Delaware River Between Margaretville and the Pepacton Reservoir.  If approved by Central Office, the proposals would move to an informal public comment period and later a formal one before being adopted.  

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS ABOUT NEW YORK’S NEW CROSSBOW LAW

Effective date 2011- Be sure to check DEC’s web-site (www.dec.ny.gov) for updates to this FAQ 

The Basics: 
1. Question: What is the new law, and when was the bill signed? Answer: During the 2010 Legislative Session, Assembly bill 924-e/Senate bill 6793-b was passed. Governor Paterson signed this bill into law on September 17, 2010.  The bill may be read in its entirety by going to http://assembly.state.ny.us and using the bill search feature to look for “A-924-e” or “S-6793-b.”

2. Question: Since the bill was signed, does this mean it’s in effect during the fall of 2010? Answer: No. Although the bill is now law, the major changes do not go into effect until February 1, 2011. This means that you cannot use a crossbow until 2011.

3. Question: Does the bill expire? Answer: Yes. The bill will expire on December 31, 2012, unless the Legislature and Governor decide to extend the law.

4. Question: Is a new or separate type of license required to use a crossbow? Answer: No. You will simply need any of DEC’s licenses that allow big game hunting. If you are using a crossbow during the late muzzleloading or bowhunting seasons, you will need to have the required privileges for those late seasons.

5. Question: Is a crossbow and a bolt defined in the new law? Answer: Yes. The crossbow must have a stock with a working safety, and a minimum limb of 17 inches. It must have a minimum peak draw weight of 100 pounds, and a maximum peak draw weight of 200 pounds. The overall length (butt of stock to front of the limbs) must be at least 24 inches. A bolt (the term used for the “arrow” shot from a crossbow) must be at least 14 inches long (excluding the point).

Use of Crossbows 
1. Question: I heard that I may use a crossbow during the early bowhunting season if I am hunting on private land. Is this true? Answer: No. Crossbows may not be used by anyone during the early bowhunting season. 

2. Question: When can I use a crossbow to hunt? Answer: Only during the REGULAR firearms seasons in the Northern and Southern Zone, and during the LATE muzzleloading and bowhunting seasons, and starting ONLY in 2011, and continuing until December 31, 2012.

3. Question: May I use a crossbow during the late  bowhunting season? Answer: Yes. You may use a crossbow during the LATE special seasons (bowhunting and muzzleloading) after the close of the regular season.

4. Question: I have a note from my doctor regarding an injury that prevents me from using a regular bow. May I use a crossbow during the early bowhunting seasons? Answer: No. The new law does not allow a disabled person (temporary or permanent) to use a crossbow during the early bowhunting seasons.

5. Question: I am disabled and I am unable to hold and pull a regular bow. May I use a crossbow? Answer: No. In the past, you could obtain a special permit to hunt with a longbow (of any type) equipped with a special modification to draw and hold the bow string. The new law allows DEC to adopt regulations to permit the modified longbow. In 2011, DEC will prepare regulations to implement the new law and a special permit will no longer be needed.

6. Question: I am 70 years old (or older). May I use a crossbow during the early bowhunting seasons? Answer: No. The new law does not allow a senior hunter to use a crossbow during the early bowhunting seasons.

7. Question: May I use a crossbow in the bowhunting only areas of New York, such as Westchester County, parts of Albany and Monroe counties, and Suffolk County)? Answer: No. However, you may use a crossbow in Suffolk County during the January firearms season for deer.

8. Question: May I use a crossbow during the early muzzleloading seasons in the Northern Zone? Answer: No.

9. Question: May I use a crossbow to hunt small game, such as wild turkeys? Answer: No. Crossbows may only be used to hunt big game (deer and bear).

10. Question: May I use a crossbow at night? Answer: No.

11. Question: Are the restrictions on the use of crossbows the same as a firearm or bow? Answer:
Yes. A crossbow may not be loaded in or on a motor vehicle, it may not be discharged within 500 feet of an occupied building or school, it may not be discharged across a highway, or in areas where the discharge is presently prohibited for a bow or firearm.

12. Question: What tags would a crossbow hunter use to tag their deer? Answer: During the regular season, a crossbow hunter could use a Deer Management Permit (DMP) or their regular big game tag (antlered deer only).  During the late bowhunting and muzzleloading season, crossbow hunters could use a DMP or their special season bow and muzzleloading tags (either-sex or antlerless only).  Additionally, crossbow hunters could use their unfilled regular season tag for deer of either sex during the late bow or muzzleloading season.

13. Question: Are Junior Hunters allowed to use a crossbow to hunt deer or bear? Answer: Yes, once they complete the crossbow safety training.

14. Question: What kind of broadhead may I use on my crossbow? Answer: You must use the same type of broadhead lawful for hunting big game with a longbow. The broadhead must have two or more cutting edges, it may not be barbed, and it must be at least 7/8 inches wide across the cutting surfaces.

 Special Training Requirements

1. Question: Are there any special training requirements before I can use a crossbow to hunt deer or bear? Answer: Yes. The new law requires you to complete training in the safe use of a crossbow.

2. Question: Where can I obtain this training? Answer: DEC will develop a training program for new hunters using the existing hunter education program. For current hunters, DEC will develop on-line and home study materials on crossbow safety. DEC will announce when these materials are available. 

3. Question: Are Junior Hunters allowed to use a crossbow to hunt deer or bear? Answer:
Yes, once they complete the crossbow safety training.

SUMMARY

•
You cannot use a crossbow in 2010. You must wait until 2011.

•
You may only use crossbows during a regular firearms season or during the late muzzleloading and late bowhunting seasons.

•
There are no special provisions for the use of crossbows for disabled persons or hunters 70 years old (or older).

•
The existing law about the use of “modified longbows” will be implemented differently. Instead of a special permit, DEC will adopt regulations to allow the use of modified longbows.

•
This law expires on December 31, 2012, unless the Legislature and Governor agree to an extension.

•
DEC believes that crossbows should be available to all hunters during all seasons in which other bowhunting equipment is allowed.  In this manner, crossbows may meaningfully increase hunters’ ability to enjoy the bowhunting experience, and can play a valuable role in deer population management. NWTF Announces $25 Million toward Conservation, Outreach in 2010

SUNY Cobleskill: The College did compete in a National contest at the 2010 National Conference, which was held in Snowbird, Utah. A power point presentation will be given at the next SCCA meeting.  

Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  The meeting location is at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month @7:00PM. For more information contact Donna 287-1961. 
   
Middleburgh Ridge Runners: Meetings are at the Middleburgh Library on the 2nd Thursday of the month 7:00PM. More information call 827-5702. 

 
Cave Country Riders: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331. Next Meeting: November 11, 2010 - Grass Drags - October 24 - 2010 Ice Cave Road., Sloansville 11:00 am. Land Owners Dinner - November 6th - at Eagles Club - Cobleskill 4-8 pm. Kids Safety Course - December 4 - Call Donna Rivenburg at 518-287-1961. Gas Card Raffle - Drawing December 9th.

Coby Fish & Game Club:  Buttons will again be sold for $10 each next spring to stock tiger trout for the Cobleskill Holding Pond. The club has been doing this for several years thanks to Joe Moore. The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library.  


Conesville Rod & Gun Club: To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For more information contact Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: The club is scheduling a turkey shoot sometime in October or November. POC is Liz and Don Reinhart 673-3965 or Russ at Marlow's 296-8978. Received approval from Sharon Springs School to allow the Eddie Eagle program training. This will be given to grades Kindergarten through third grade. This program is a safety program which promotes guns are not toys. If you find a gun, don’t touch, get an adult. POC for this training is Liz Reinhart.  

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Friday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Club is holding a fall 50/50 raffle with the drawing date of November 1st.  30% 1st prize, 10% 2nd prize, 10% 3rd prize.  Looking at possibly merging with Coby Fish & Game so both clubs can utilizes the club’s range and building located in Richmondville. .  

Schoharie County Chapter of Trout Unlimited: TU meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the last Tuesday of the month. Dues are $35 for regular and $20 for Youth (under 18) or seniors (62 or older).   

Whitetails Unlimited:  The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited banquet was held on September 19th 2010 at the Best Western located in Cobleskill with 141 tickets sold. Almost $2000 was raised which will be split 50/50 with the Whitetail Unlimited National Headquarters. This funding will be used locally for DEC equipment, Scholarships, Camp Coby youth admission fees. Established in 1982, Whitetails Unlimited National Organization has in excess of 450 chapters and 90,000 supporters throughout the United States and has generated over $40 million in support of our goals. Education 20%, Habitat 34%, Hunting Tradition 33% and Research 13%.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

 
Long Path Hiking Club 17th Annual meeting was held on September 18th at the New York State Power Authority’s Blenheim/Gilboa Visitors Center. By-laws changes were made. Contact Cherie for update. Leaders of events are: Dan Kwiatkowski 518-827-8377 or Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569.  Upcoming club outings: Please call hike leader to register and ascertain the particulars of the hike at least one week before event.  1. On Nov 1st Adopt-A-Highway clean up along Rt 39, call Harold Guest @ 827-5995.  2. On Nov 6th Southwest Hunter, half trail/half bushwhack, 6.5 miles call Mark & Carol.  3. On Nov 13th Leader’s Choice Hike, Call Dan for destination, mileage and meeting place.  4. Dec 11th – Leader’s Choice Hike, call Dan for destination, mileage and meeting place.  5. On Dec 18th  LP Sect. 30, Treadlemire Rd. to Middleburgh, 5 miles – call Mark.  6. On Jan 9th Leader’s Choice Hike, Call Dan for destination, mileage and meeting place.  7. On Jan 22nd Annual cabin fever cook-out snowshoe hike, call Carol for info before Jan 15th.  8. On Feb 5th Snowshoe/hike Mine Kill State Park/NY power Authority, 3-4 miles – call Clarence for info.  9. On Feb 12th Leader’s Choice Hike, Call Dan for destination, mileage and meeting place.   Yearly memberships levels: individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Dues are due in September at the Annual Meeting.  All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 518-827-4386 or PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 

Summit Conservation Club:  The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Sunday of each month. The clubhouse is on the main snowmobile trail and is one of the first places in the area to get snow.  They are always looking for new members to help run the club on these weekends.  

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  Four new members voted in. Boy Scouts, Troop 4 will be camping @ the clubhouse on Dec 17 & 18th.  A new deck has been build off the kitchen entrance.  A new deck will be built on the back side entrance soon.  The club’s Christmas party will be held on December 11. Pete DeBartollo is the POC.  Looking for old cell phones to be donated for soldiers abroad. The club’s website is back up and running. www.middleburghrg.com  POC Rob Cirello, 234-7360. Any pictures can be sent to e-mail address on website. For Gate Key problems the new POC is John Ford – cell # 231-9229 or home # 827-4773. The new Key Lock system has been installed. All key cards have to be reauthorized.  Bob Britton has once again agreed to head up the December Raffle. The Guns are all in and tickets are available. Still have over 200 tickets to get out to sellers. This is what pays the bills (land tax, school tax, village tax, liability insurances) Trap is starting back up.

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The next meeting will take place on November 2nd.  A date has been selected for the annual diner at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 11th of December. This is the where all members pay their dues for next year. Dues are still $10. There will be a letter going out to all members for this event.  At the fall get together @ Panther Creek Farm there were over 80 adults plus a dozen or so youths taking part in the fishing contest.  I believe there was only one fish caught. As for the turkey targets there were 34 targets returned, with $1190 in sales. Bob Kimball is picking up turkeys for the winners. Also 3 each 50/50 targets were sold.  The $5 winner of the 50/50 target was Pee Wee Papas - $87.50, and the $2 targets were won by Chris Duke - $35, and Jim Heiser - $35. On Columbus Day the Timothy Murphy 10 K “Run & Walk was held.  Thanks to Gerald Hamm the club did published a Timothy Murphy 10-K booklet. Advertisement sales were up this year, over $2500 in sales.  There were 185 entries for the Run & Walk event. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Then They Take”. This motto continues because of the strong membership and support of local business.    
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SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike  Meeting Adjourned @ 8:10 PM. 
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The October meeting, 10/28/2010, @ 7:00 PM for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be held at the Cobleskill College in the Curtis-Mott Building. Norm McBride will be the guest speaker.
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